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Waterways Committee Meeting January 30' 2018
Minutes

A meeting of the Town of Barnstable Waterways Committee was held on January 30,2018 at

Town Hall - Selectman's Conference Room. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by

Chairman Jack Meade.

Call to Order:
o Board Members present: Jack Meade, Frederick Komenda and Robert Hazelton
o Board Members absent: Paul Everson
o Town Staffpresent: Brian W. Taylor, Assistant Harbormaster/Mooring
Officer - Derek Lawson, Assistant HarbormasterlMarina Manager

Meeting Minutes:
Approved December minutes. Approval of August and October and November are differed until
next meeting. All meetings are recorded and available on line at Towns web site.

Notice of Intent (NOI):
1. Goodwin, Robert H 157 Pleasant Street Hyannis, MA. Applicant is proposing to install six float
piles and three single dolphin piles. No Objections
2. Bendetson, Richard K.245 Ocean View Ave, Cotuit, MA. Applicant is proposing to relocated

the licensed pier approximately 18' away from the property line, attach an existing float with a

proposed ramp and landing. No Objections

Mooring Appeals:
None

Old Business:
Comprehensive Dredge Plan Funding Sources - Hmbormaster staff is aggressively pursuing ways

to pay for maintenance and dredging of our waterways. Mr. Lawson presented to the Committee

that Harbormaster staff will be recommending waterway user fees, and dingy storage fees. These

will be fees and not a tax and are user specific. The Waterways Committee members that were

present approved of the proposed fees and are interested in seeing fee amounts Harbormaster staff

will be recommending.

New Business:
l, Mr. O'Connell who represented Millway Marina is requesting to change the usage of their
commercial moorings to a rental transient mooring. Harbormaster staff believes a transient

mooring is a change of use and would be considered a new mooring. Waterways Committee

interprets that otherwise however, they direct the final decision to Harbormaster staff. With that

being said Waterways Committee has no objections in allowing this change in usage.

Harbormaster staff would recommend only one mooring be use as a transient rental mooring' Mr.

Taylor communicated that Millway Marina would need to contact the Army Corps of Engineers to

pursue usage permits if necessary. Once that information is cibtained, Millay Marina they will
work with the Harbormaster's office to talk about the usage change'

Correspondence:
None

Harbor Master Report: Harbormaster's office is busy permitting the mooring renewals. Mr.
Taylor is finishing up the Police Academy and will be graduating in February.

Adjournment: There being no filther business, the meeting adjourned at7:53pm
Respectfully submitted,

Brian W. Taylor, Assistant Harbormaster/Mooring Officer

Chairman:
John Meade

Committee Members:
Frederick Komenda
Paul Everson
Robert Hazelton
Peter Cross

Council Liaison:


